
The School Council  

Date : 11th October 2019 

Council members present:- Daniel, Lucy, Charlotte, Kelsey, Daniel, Lilly, Archie, Archie, James, Alfie.  

Apologies : Nobody! 

Agenda : 

1. Daniel will call the meeting to order 

2. Lucy will read the minutes of the last meeting. Daniel / Archie will sign them as a true record if the 

councillors agree.  

3. The Rotary 2p challenge – watch the PowerPoint and discuss how we are going to promote the campaign 

and how we are going to do it – dates etc.  

4. School Council display – shall we use this to promote the 2p challenge – or do we have any other ideas?  

5. Presentation of school council badges – please take care of them.  

6. Closing prayer 

Minutes  

1. The minutes were accepted as a true record and Daniel signed them as a true record.  

2. We looked at the Rotary Power Point which told us all about the 2p challenge. We couldn’t believe that 20% 

of the world’s children would never go to school – that’s 75,000 children. We thought about all of the things 

that those children were missing out on, like fun things such as Readathon, and learning how to read. We 

discussed the thought that if these children didn’t learn how to read and write, then when they had children, 

they would not be able to help them with their homework etc. We spoke about the fact that, instead of 

going to school, many children in other countries have to go out to work. 

So how are we going to take up the challenge?! 

• Mrs Mills will tell everybody about it at the Harvest Festival and we will have a collection bucket 

after the service.  

• We’ll send a letter to parents, so that they know about it. We will have 2p collection buckets on the 

stage at parents’ evening on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday next week.  

• Councillors suggested that Mr Smith has a collection bucket on the gate each morning before school.  

• Mrs Mills will give each class a collection pot for their 2p donations to be put in. There will also be a 

bucket in Mrs Mills’ office so that if pots get full, they can be emptied into this bucket.  

• We decided that the line would be made on Friday 18th October – in the polytunnel – in case it 

rains.  

3. The councillors decided that the school council display board should advertise the 2p challenge. Mrs Mills 

did this straight after the meeting.  

4. Councillors were presented their School Council badges and were asked to wear them each day in school.  

5. Charlotte closed the meeting with a prayer.  


